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The Michigan District is planning a bus (or busses) to transport people to the Youth Rally. A 
preliminary interest form is available at www.welscyd.net/michigan. If you get information in early it 
will make for easier planning of bus pickup spots and times.

CYD District Coordinators are meeting in Milwaukee in February. If you have any comments to pass 
on, please get them to Pastor James Plocher by February 10.

The survey on the district CYD website was completed by one person. The most pressing information 
needed was gauging interest in a district youth rally type gathering in the summer of 2010. If you 
have comments for or against, please email me at jimplocher@yahoo.com

Thanks to Pastor Norm Burger for his timely devotions on the District CYD web site. Mr. Steve Towne, 
Norm, and I are ready to serve as you have need. Please contact us.

Pastor James Plocher, District Coordinator jimplocher@yahoo.com
Pastor Norm Burger    normburger@comcast.net
Teacher Steve Towne    tlspanthers@yahoo.com

What follows is the winter update from Milwaukee:

“Follow the Path, Lead the Way” Details Shared
Before the holidays, the 28 page information booklet, sharing all the details about the 2009 WELS International 
Youth Rally (July 8-11), was mailed out to all WELS and ELS congregations.  If you did not get one or would like 
to see one, contact the CYD office or go to www.welsyouthrally.net. All the information is important, but pay 
special attention to these items:

• New Policies for 2009 regarding piggybacking, leaders-in-
training, and substitutions/additions.

• New “Terms and Conditions” to better comply with standard 
risk-management procedures. 

• Online registration window: March 2-April 3 for Contact Youth 
Leaders and until May 1 for all others.

• Two cash prize contests:  “Rally Commercial” and “WELS Got 
Talent”. Deadline for submissions: March 15.

• Inclusion of WELS teens from Brazil, Canada, Malawi, 
Taiwan, and Zambia.

• Capacity limit: 2,600. 

“Everyday” Videos Getting Good Reviews
About half of the 50 devotional videos for streaming on LivingBold.net and Streams.WELS.net have been 
produced and posted.  So far, the reactions to these high quality videos using WELS youth as the actors, have 
been very favorable.  The videos cover real-life issues youth face under the themes:  Everyday Sins, Faith, 
Relationships, Hope, and Victories. If CYD can obtain a 2009 grant from the Thrivent funds given to WELS each 
year, all of the videos with companion Bible studies will be released in a stand-alone resource.
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Confirmation Self-Study Nearing Completion
There is light at the end of the tunnel relative to completion of the Confirmation Ministry Self-Study that CYD has 
been working on for the past eight years.  The final editing is being done on the video and print components. 
When completed the resource will include the self-study instrument, a DVD video with interviews and descriptions 
of “best practice” around WELS, a clearinghouse of helpful “home grown” resources, and a Seminary reviewed 
discussion paper titled, “Can Children Properly Receive the Lord’s Supper in WELS?”  Late winter/early spring 
2009 is targeted for the release.  Estimated selling price: $14.95.

Christ-Light 2 Development On-going
Northwestern Publishing House (NPH) is aggressively pursuing the revision of 
WELS religion curriculum, Christ-Light.  Titled Christ-Light 2, the revision will 
include many content and format improvements as well as state-of-the-art 
helps for teachers.  In the revision, Sunday schools (SS) will have their own 
curriculum, minimizing some of the coordination issues encountered in 
congregations with a SS and a Lutheran elementary school.  Because of the 
magnitude of this project and the hundreds and hundreds of production steps 
required, NPH does not anticipate the revised curriculum will hit shelves for at 
least 3 more years. 

CYD Newsletters Seeing Sluggish Subscriptions
Last fall, in an effort to save $33,000, CYD converted its three quarterly newsletters (Sowers & Seeds-early 
childhood, Partners-Sunday school, REACH!-teen ministry) from print and surface-mail delivery to an online 
format with delivery via email.  To date, subscriptions for the online versions teeter between 160-180 for each 
newsletter (total for all about 520).  Print subscriptions for all three newsletters had been around 10,000, so it 
appears the move to an online delivery is not working that well, at least yet.  Please encourage those engaged in 
youth ministry to subscribe.

WELS.net University Renewing Sunday School Teacher Energy
Twenty mini-courses for Sunday school staff members are currently posted on WELS.net University.  Over 500 
people have accessed these courses so far.  Some of the courses have audio files connected with them where 
users can listen to parts of the lesson as well as read what’s on screen.  No new courses are in process or 
planned for now.  To log in, go to www.wels.net/jump/wnusstraining.  Below are some comments from course-
takers:

Just yesterday I discovered the WELS.net University courses for Sunday School teachers. What an 
amazing and complete resource! Kudos to all who put that together. Somehow that course needs to be 
better advertised so everyone knows it’s there! Keep up the great work over there!      

“These mini-courses are renewing my energy and sense of importance for our SS program. Thank you 
for having this available!”

Four mini-courses for parents have been posted on WELS.net University.  One of them includes video. 148 
people have taken/reviewed the current courses.  No new courses are in the pipeline at this time.  To log in, go to 
www.wels.net/jump/wnuparenting.

Y-ME Academy Process Close to Field Testing
In recognition that the best ministry frequently occurs in a face-to-face, relational context, CYD is following the 
lead of the highly successful regional “schools” used by the Commissions on Evangelism and Worship.  CYD’s 
effort will be called, “Youth Ministry Enhancement (Y-ME) Academy.”  The Y-ME acronym also causes one to 
reflect, “Why me?  Why should I be involved?  Why should my congregation discuss what it’s doing relative to 
youth ministry?”  Development of the Y-ME Academy process and resources is being funded by a Thrivent 
Church-wide Grant.  CYD District Coordinators, Tom Banaszak, Chad White, and Ben Berger are assisting with 
program development which is in the final stages.  A Y-ME Academy will include plenary sessions on relevant 
youth ministry topics, small group networking, congregation team evaluation, and ministry analysis and planning.  
If your congregation would be interested in being part of the field test, contact your CYD District Coordinator.

                            Y-ME Academy
                                                                           A Process for Improving Ministry to and with Youth
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Helping congregations bring Jesus to parents, teens, and children 
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